Serial: 1386

atd: 24 June 52

Dr. H. P. Robertson Director of Research, MCEO Office of the Secretary of Defense The Pentagon Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Bob;

Thank you for returning the four reports we checked out to you last fall. I am returning herewith your receipt for the documents.

I am very sorry you are leaving this area and shall miss you. But I have real hopes that we will get together again in the not too distant future, when the new SCAG is established.

With cordial regards to all the Robertson?, I am,

Sincerely,

(5) WILLIAM F. FRIEDMAN Consultant

l Incl Receipt

W.F.Friedman/eby/23 June 52 Consultant

Copies for: AG (3) OOT

MEMO FOR RECORD: This letter is in reply to Mr. Robertson's ltr of 17 June 52 with 4 incls 00T requested be returned in our ltr Ser. 00221 dtd 4 Apr 52.